Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: CB

	Application No: 
	3/2008/0250/P

	Development Proposed:
	First floor extension to side and single storey extension to rear of existing detached property at 3 The Grove, Clitheroe, BB7 2AX.

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Clitheroe Town Council have no objections to this proposal.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Additional Representations.

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 – Development Control

Policy G2 – Settlement Strategy

Policy H10 - Residential Extensions.

Policy SPG – “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings”

	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	The application relates to a detached property within the settlement boundary of Clitheroe, as defined by the Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan (adopted June 1998).  Permission is sought to extend at the side of the property above the existing garage, utility and conservatory to create a fourth bedroom with an ensuite bathroom and wardrobe, and for a single storey extension at the rear creating a sunroom.  

In terms of visual impact, the scale, size and design of the first floor extension at the side of the property is appropriate and, in my opinion, would be an improvement to the flat roof double garage, utility and conservatory existing, approved under planning application 3/76/0518/P.  The extension is set down from the main roof line and with the angle of the sloping roof appears to be set back, therefore conforming with the SPG on Extensions and Alterations.  Similarly the proposed single storey extension would be acceptable in terms of scale, size and design.

There would be no neighbouring issues caused by the first floor addition particularly as this is the corner property and the extension will be at the side of the property furthest away from no. 1 The Grove.  The windows on the rear of the first floor extension will not directly look onto the property at the rear, as the property is screened by planting, the electricity sub station and detached structure in the neighbours garden.  The rear extension will also not affect the privacy of the surrounding neighbours as there are no windows in the side elevations and the garden is well screened.  Therefore, taking the above comments into consideration I recommend the application accordingly.

	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact.

	RECOMMENDATION: That planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 28/04/2008














